MARYSVILLE CITY COUNCIL & MARYSVILLE SCHOOL BOARD
JOINT WORK SESSION
November 9, 2015
5:00 — 6:30 p.m. - Marysville City Hall

CALL TO ORDER
Dinner was served from 5:00 to 5:15 p.m. The Joint Work Session of the Marysville City

Council and the Marysville School District was called to order by Mayor Jon Nehring at
5:15 p.m. at the Marysville City Hall.

ATTENDANCE

Mavgr Jon Nehring

Council: Kamille Norton, Michael Stevens, Jeff Vaughan, Donna Wright
Staff: Gloria Hirashima, Chief Administrative Officer; Sandy Langdon,

Finance Director

School District: Dr. Becky Berg, School District Superintendent; Chris Nation, Board
Vice President; Tom Albright, Board President; Mariana Maksimos,
Board Member; Pete Lundberg, Board Member

Absent: Councilmembers: Jeff Seibert, Rob Toyer, Steve Muller

City Update

Mayor Nehring welcomed everyone to the meeting. Mayor Nehring expressed
appreciation for the City’s positive relationship with the Marysville School District. He
also expressed appreciation for the work the School District does educating Marysville’s
kids. He thanked them for their service.

The City is watching the Washington State University program over in Everett. Mayor
Nehring recalled that Marysville had the concept of having a branch campus in north
Marysville several years ago. That didn’t happen, but this is the next best thing. This is
an important event for Marysville and for all north County. He commented how this is
filling a huge need for the people in our community for education and training for higher
paying jobs. The Amtech training center is filling another need for training that can be
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She expressed appreciation for the City’s leadership in dealing with the difficult
situation.

Bond Discussion

She explained that there is a Citizens Advisory Committee that has been going since
last year with about 40 members. It is a very diverse group. The School Board is serving
only as technical advisors; there is a consultant managing the Committee. She spoke to
the importance of getting a sense of the will of the community. The Committee’s last
meeting will be November 17, which is the same night as the Paper Tiger showing.
Hopefully they will have a recommendation for the Board about the upcoming election
by the end of that meeting. Members of the Committee have stated they feel very
involved and included in the process. Board Member Lundberg stressed that the School
District didn’t have a preconceived idea about what the results would be. The group did
tours of all the buildings throughout the district, and there were a lot of passionate
opinions.

Round Table

o Board President Albright expressed appreciation for the City’s help with the crisis
support grant which will benefit both the schools and the City.

e Board Member Lundberg expressed appreciation for how well the District, the
Board, the City, and the Tribes have worked together. It is about as good as it
could be. He then asked what is going on with the waterfront area and if the City
is buying additional land there. Mayor Nehring explained the City owns a goo
chunk of land there right now and is looking into the status of acquiring more. He
explained that the vision is to transform the area with public projects to uitimately
spur private investment. They are starting to see this happen a little bit. The goal
is to have a more vibrant and walkable downtown. The City is intentionally trying
to do something positive with that area.

e CAO Hirashima stated that the waterfront area has the potential to transform the
entire community. The City hired a waterfront consultant to help with
brainstorming and planning. The City is trying to complete the assembly of the
area off of 3rd Street. The 528 interchange opens the opportunity of creating a
different gateway for Marysville. This could recreate the image of entering
Marysville. The consultant is looking at how those gateways and waterfront areas

1 be maximized. Th¢ are looking at how thev erfront 1brid¢ the
neighborhoods. Board Member Lundberg commented on the great opportunity
for kayaking in that area.

e Council President Vaughan noted there is a great connection between the
schools and what is happening out in the estuary right now. The children will be
able to observe different species return to the area the way they did many years

It iy livie y.}* noted tt :children in the Nisqually De:
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School Board Member Maksimos said she is excited about the improvements on
State Avenue which improve traffic flow. Supt. Berg expressed appreciation for
the Sunnyside improvements. Mayor Nehring commended the TBD for starting
the process in August before the funding was even received.

Council President Vaughan addressed the advisory vote on fireworks. The
Council will be taking the citizens’ opinion into account. The Council has
concerns about city property, as well as schools, being hit by fireworks.
Regardless of what happens with an ordinance, the City will continue to do things
to address the impacts the City. Because of the way state law is written, if a ban
was written today it couldn’t go into effect until 2017. There is a one-year lag
time. Additionally, realistically, you are not going to see fireworks end the first
year it goes into effect, but it is a process that improves over the years. He
commented that the City is pretty unique with its proximity to Tulalip.

Councilmember Stevens commented on the possibility of school district bonds for
the community. He thinks this is something the community has needed and
desired for a long time. He is eager to see how the message comes out. He is
pleased to see Totem on the list. He commented that the location of Totem really
has the potential to create a great civic presence along State Avenue. He
expressed appreciation for the technical update document. He stated that this is
really a success document for the school district and needs to be shared with the
community. He thanked the school district for what they are doing for the
community.

CAOQ Hirashima let everyone know that the City is actively bumping up its
emergency management planning and training. Part of what they are doing is
more community participation, cert training and emergency response training.
The response has been overwhelming. There is apparently a huge need in the
community for this kind of training. There will be a citywide oil train drill next
spring. The City is going to be leasing the opera house for the next year and will
be promoting arts and cultural arts in the community. They hope to work with the
school district to boost opportunities for the community.

Councilmember Donna Wright said she just returned from the National League of
Cities meeting in Nashville. The City has completely redeveloped its downtown
area in the last 13 areas. She expressed appreciation for the group’s focus on
youth and education. She stated that at the national level they are looking at how
tran a af tingtt cit She n ftt  importance of local ip for
making real change. She commented that the future looks bright.

Councilmember Norton thanked the District for reaching out to the community for
feedback on the Thought Exchange. Regarding arts and music, she is a big
proponent of music education for kids and the whole community. She expressed
appreciation about the future of music at Getchell. She applauded the district for
ro_ fullf . ltpe  blyp sding yin
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Adjournment

Seeing no further business, Mayor Nehring adjourned the meeting at 6:30 p.m.

Approved this_  _ dayof __ __,2015.
May ' A
Jon Deputy City Clerk
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